




















It is accepted by Council Members, Officers, Market traders and the wider community that the
current Birkenhead Market is an aging building in need of modernisation or replacement. At the
Economy Regeneration and Housing Committee meeting held on 27 March Members approved the
allocation of £13.7m towards the costs and delivery of a new market in the currently vacant Argos
unit on Princess Pavement Birkenhead town centre.

Wirral Borough Council have stated…
A: There are 43 businesses occupying 1800 square meters of lettable retail space in Birkenhead
market. = 42 square meters per business average.
B: The Argus Market will offer 27 businesses lettable retail space totalling 465 square meters an
average business occupancy = 18 square meters per business average.

If the 27 Argos units are rented out to 27 distinct businesses, then 16 businesses will not have any
premises to operate their business from. Additionally, any traders who are offered a stall will be
required to reduce their business size by over 50% on average.
Many tenants at Birkenhead market are very concerned that they will either lose their businesses
entirely or will be forced to reduce their retail footprint size to the point that their business will not
survive.

I became aware of the threat to everyone's livelihood and decided to take action. I entered into
negotiations with Marks & Spencer to operate a Community Market in their vacant unit. We have
reached an agreement in principle, subject to contract with M&S. Therefore, I am now taking the
next step by applying for a Market Operator License fromWirral Borough Council.

I would like to make clear that this proposed M&S market will offer the Council a number of distinct
advantages and opportunities.

1: The WBC Market Rights Policy 1:8 states Birkenhead Market is owned by the council and it is the
council’s role to protect the commercial success of the market and make commercially minded
decisions that support its traders
The proposed M&S community market will assist the Council fulfil it's obligations by protect all of
Birkenhead Market’s tenants and their businesses, offering them a central venue to operate their
businesses from.

2: The proposed M&S community market will be located in the town centre, aligning with Wirral's
2040 framework..

3: If the Licensing Panel decides to support this proposal, the Council may be able to start
demolishing the current market site sooner than expected. This could assist the Council in attracting
tenants to the new office buildings.

4: The aim of the M&S community market is to provide space for all existing market tenants. This
community market will aid in the regeneration of the town centre and complement the Council's
development of an artisan/street food market at the vacant Argos site.

5: In consultation with existing traders many have stated they would expect their business
performance to improve and they foresee and increase in employment opportunities.








